PROCEEDINGS OF A REGULAR MEETING OF

THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF

THE MORGAN CITY HARBOR AND TERMINAL DISTRICT

May 14, 2012

The Board of Commissioners (“Board”) of the Morgan City Harbor and Terminal District (“District”) met in regular session at the District’s office at 800 Youngs Road, Morgan City, Louisiana on April 9, 2012 at 5:00 p.m. President Jerry Gauthier convened the meeting with Commissioners Thomas Ackel, Joseph Foret, R. Scott Melancon, Gregory Aucoin and Deborah Garber in attendance.  Joe Jones, Duane Lodrigue and William Pecoraro were absent.

Also present at the meeting were Jerry Hoffpauir, Executive Director; Cindy Cutrera, Manager of Economic Development; Tori Henry, Administrative Assistant; Gerard Bourgeois, Board Attorney; Commander Blake Welborn and Chief Mark Emerson, United States Coast Guard (USCG); Anh Nguyen, U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, New Orleans District; Clay Braud, GSE Associates, LLC; April Dykes, Weston Solutions; Michael Knobloch, Knobloch Professional Services; along with members of the media and general public.

It was moved by Mr. Aucoin and seconded by Mr. Ackel that the minutes of the Regular Meeting of April 9, 2012 be approved and adopted. Motion carried unanimously.  

It was moved by Mr. Aucoin and seconded by Mr. Foret that the report of receipts and disbursements for the month of April, 2012 be received and accepted and that all invoices presented to the Board for the month of April, 2012 be paid.  Motion carried unanimously.    Mrs. Garber noted that we are approaching budget time and will be scheduling a budget workshop in the near future.

Cindy Cutrera reported that:  (i) she dedicated most of her time in the month of April to data collection and facility site visits; (ii) she is working with Port Vision to set up specific waterway zones so that she is able to track usage of the Channel, Bayou Shaffer, Bayou Chene, the Wax Lake Outlet area, fleeting areas, etc.; (iii) she attended the Inland Rivers, Ports and Terminal Conference and was appointed to the board of directors as a representative for the Gulf and Gulf Intracoastal Waterways Basin.
Jerry Hoffpauir reported:  (i) we hosted our annual Coast Guard/Customs Appreciation day last Friday with a good ole fashioned crawfish boil.  Mr. Gauthier thanked Roy Garber, Anthony Adams and Scott Garber for their assistance; while Mr. Ackel thanked Coast Guard and Customs for their hard work and dedication throughout the years to make our community a safer place to live.  (ii) He took several pictures this morning of the boat ramp which Cindy had on the screen and he also noted that there were some problems with the consistency of the soil in the coffer dam area, which necessitated some geotech fabric and geogrid.  Mr. Gauthier questioned when the boat ramp would be completed, with Mrs. Dykes responding by the end of June. (iii) He encouraged everyone to review several pictures, articles, brochures, etc. that the widow of the late Johnny Fangue, who was the bookkeeper of the Board since its inception, presented to the Port recently.

Blake Welborn and Mark Emmerson thanked the Port for hosting Friday’s event, which was well attended and well enjoyed by all. Mr. Emmerson also reported that they did reposition the buoys as reported at last month’s meeting, which is marking deeper water at an average of 18 – 20 feet versus 2 feet at one time.  Mr. Gauthier noted the Bollinger sail out was a success getting through the channel.
Clay Breaud reported that:  (i) the contractor has three items to complete on the parking lot, including bumper installation, striping and canopy installation.  He should have no problem having the project completed by the contract end date which is in the middle of June.  (ii) After completing the evaluation on the HVAC system, a proposal for repairs, balancing and updating totaling $72,570, with an engineering cost of approximately $7000 was presented.  Mr. Foret moved to authorize GSE/Providence Engineering to move forward with the HVAC repairs, with Mr. Ackel seconding and motion carrying unanimously.  
Jonathan Hird reported that: (i) he met with the Corps on Thursday to review the technical report on the 1st trial of bottom profiling, which did not prove to reduce the fluff; (ii) the 2nd trial will be done later this year with the side casting as well as sailing trials, which will establish the navigable depth in the channel; (iii) will meet Wednesday to discuss the sailing trials.

Jerry Hoffpauir reported on behalf of Sarah Nash that:  (i) field surveys and borings have been completed for Crew Boat Cut, with the reports to be completed by June 12th; (ii) the draft Act of Assurance for review is expected in late June, which will be forwarded to the Port for approval afterwards; (iii) ERDC prepared a draft report documenting the results of the demonstration project, which did not show any clear change in the fluff layer. 

Anh Nguyen reported that the bid opening for the Bar is scheduled for May 15th, bid opening for Berwick Bay is scheduled for June and bid opening for the Bay is scheduled for July.
Michael Knobloch reported that:  (i) he submitted the 2012 Port Security grant application by the deadline of May 4th; (ii) he should receive the last of the Environmental and Historical Preservation certification forms from sub-grantees this week, which will then be sent to Washington, DC afterwards; (iii) will be applying for some funds from DRA and EDA for infrastructure improvements; (iv) provided a tour of the Port and dock area as well as InterMoor to EDA; (v) he thanked Mr. Ackel for his assistance during his presentation to Leadership St. Mary on foreign trade zones; (vi) he and Mr. Hoffpauir met with Debi Benoit of Nicholls State University about the possibility of assistance with aerial projects through their aerial drone program.  Another meeting will be held on May 29th with Dr. Balaji Ramachandran, head of the Geomatics Program.
Mr. Bourgeois presented the Board with:  (i) an insurance renewal from Paul’s Agency in the amount of $46,446.05, which was moved for approval by Mr. Ackel, seconded by Mrs. Garber and carried unanimously.  (ii) Youngswood Site Development, Phase III Payment application 12 in the amount of $93,542.40, which was submitted by Dolphin Services, LLC and certified by T. Baker Smith.  Mr. Foret moved to authorize payment to Dolphin Services, LLC in the amount of $93,542.40, which was seconded by Mr. Melancon and carried unanimously.  (iii) Change Order 5 for boat launch construction, which was submitted by Gray Construction and certified by Weston Solutions.  Mr. Ackel moved to authorize Mr. Gauthier to execute the change order, which was seconded Mrs. Garber and carried unanimously. (iv) Parking Lot Improvement payment application 4 in the amount of $38,171.27, which was submitted by LA Contracting and certified by T. Baker Smith.  Mrs. Garber moved to authorize payment to LA Contracting in the amount of $38,171.27, which was seconded by Mr. Melancon and carried unanimously.

Mr. Aucoin made a motion that Mr. Hoffpauir be authorized to have Mike’s Flooring repair the damaged floors, in the amount of $5,200, as a result of the flood from last month.   Mr. Melancon seconded that motion, which carried unanimously.

With there being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned.
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